
GIST Alumni and Development Foundation donates 67 million 
won to the Development Fund: GIST Techno Management 
Business Academy (GTMBA) Alumni Golf Club and GIST 
Development Foundation Chairman Hae-myeong Kim 

- Donation relay during GTMBA Alumni Athletics Competition event “Support for GIST’s continued growth” 

- “Good influence has greater meaning when we work together” Gathering the will to strengthen GIST’s 
global competitiveness 

 

▲ On Monday, May IJ, GTMBA Alumni Golf Club President Jae-moon Kim and GIST Development Foundation Chairman Hae-myeong 
Kim each donated P million won in development funds and took a commemorative photo. (From left) GIST Academy Director Jae 
Gwan Kim and GIST Academy Director Jae-moon Kim 

The Gwangju Institute of Science and Technology (GIST, President Kichul Lim) announced on Thursday, 
the VVnd that it received a total of IW million won in development funds, P million won each from the GIST 
Technology Management Academy (GTMBA) Alumni Golf Club and GIST Development Foundation 
Chairman Hae-myeong Kim. 

The donation ceremony was held during the GTMBA Golf Club Sports Competition on the IJth, and the 
event was attended by approximately JW people, including GIST Vice President for R&DB Sungho Jeong, 
GIST Academy Director Jae Gwan Kim, GIST Development Foundation Chairman Hae-myeong Kim, GTMBA 
Alumni Golf Club President Jae-moon Kim, GTMBA Alumni Association President Jeong-sun Park, and \th 
Alumni Association President Yun-seop Kim. 



The GTMBA Alumni Golf Club stated, “We donated the development fund with the hope that GIST will 
continue to grow as a world-class research-oriented university,” and President Hae-myeong Kim, who was 
moved by this, immediately pledged to donate P million won on the spot to express his gratitude. 

GTMBA Alumni Golf Club President Kim Jae-moon said, “Through GTMBA, we were able to stimulate each 
other’s learning, share new perspectives and challenges, and grow together,” and added, “I hope that this 
donation, which we decided to make to express our gratitude in a meaningful way, will be a small start that 
will open the door to wider opportunities for GIST members.” 

He added, “I will continue to support the continued growth and development of GIST and GTMBA, and I 
will fulfill my responsibilities and roles as an alumni.” 

Chairman Hae-myeong Kim said, “I deeply sympathize with the warm intentions of the GTMBA Alumni 
Golf Club,” and “I decided to join because I believe that good influence has greater meaning when we are 
together.” He added, “I would like to contribute my heart to the development of GIST at any time.” 

GIST President Kichul Lim said, “The warm sharing shown by the GTMBA Alumni Golf Club went beyond 
simple donations and was a great encouragement and resonance for all GIST members.” He added, “In 
order to repay your support, GIST will further strengthen its global competitiveness based on creativity and 
innovation.” 


